Southern Pacific Masters Swimming Meet Coordinator's Report

Prepared for Thursday, November 21st, 2013 SPMS Committee Meeting

> Since the last SPMS meeting, there have been three swim meets and I also attended a SCPPOA meeting.

>

> The first swim meet was at UCLA on October 20th. They had great weather but there were some problems. They did not have a Meet Referee which was a problem. The Referee they had did not follow SPMS rules. There was no Deck Marshall until after the second event. Event two started 10 minutes late. Admin arrived 30 minutes late. There was one problem with one event and it was posted at the end of the meet. Also both restrooms were dirty. I rated the meet as good. There were some relay records broken.

>

> After the UCLA swim meet Admin gave me the SPMS starting unit in poor condition. It was in such bad shape I had to send it to be repaired.

>

> Our next swim meet was on November 10 at Santa Clarita. This meet also had good weather and no wind. There were a few problems. The scoreboard had some problems during the first event. The meet started a little late. During the swim meet there were three starting units that went bad. So we had many delays in the meet. I rated this meet as good. There were some records broken.

>

> On November 17, we had a swim meet at Pierce College. This was the 25th year of having the Turkey Shoot swim meet at this pool. There was wonderful weather and no wind. Admin arrived 45 minutes late. During the swim meet Admin was causing problems. The swim meet ran smoothly except for Admin. The first event started at 9:06 a.m. I rated the swim meet as good. And records were broken.

>

> On November 7, I went to a SCPPOA meeting in the City of El Monte and the topic was Communicating Across Generations. The speaker was Tina Dittmar from the City of Laguna Niguel where she is the Aquatics Supervisor. The presentation was wonderful and Tina did a great job. Tina talked about the baby boomers born from 1946-1964. Then the Gen X born from 1965-1980. Then Gen Y born from 1981-1999. Then Gen Z born from 2000-2017. Each of The People Factor. Tina went into great detail. If you have any questions about this please call me or email me.

>

> The next SCPPOA Meeting is Thursday December 5, 2013 at 11:30 a.m. in Carson.

>

> Our next swim meet is the SPMS SCM Championships coming up in December 6-8, 2013. I have been talking with the Meet Director each week. So if you have not entered yet enter TODAY.

>

>> Trisha Commons

>> SPMS Event Coordinator